SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

OCT 15, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider, Howard McCormick, Mark Turner and Christy Beckman present.  Vickie Sandlin, Julesburg Advocate, joined the meeting.  
Turner moved to approve the agenda with the addition of a report on the Eastern District meeting, add approval for E-911 purchase and ambulance response under new business.  McCormick second, carried.

The Aug 20, 2019 vouchers were reviewed.  Turner moved to approve the Aug 20, 2019 vouchers.  McCormick second, carried.  
The minutes of the Aug 14, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   Turner moved to approve the minutes as amended.  McCormick second, carried.  

McCormick reported on the 4-H Awards saying there was a good turnout.
McCormick reported as a follow-up on the discussion with Raymond Berges concerning the complaints about some gravel roads.  McCormick did not see any problems and asked Schneider if he had the list from Berges so he could look into this matter further.

McCormick moved to approve the request from Treasurer Wanda Trennepohl to invest $500,000.00 in COLOTRUST PLUS+ (Colorado Diversified Trust) with funds drawn from the NOW checking account at Points West Community Bank.  Turner second, carried. 

Paul Brandt and Miranda Siedel joined the meeting to discuss the shortfall in the fairboard budget.  There are vendors that need to be paid and it was discovered that there are not enough funds to cover the bills.  Discussion was held.  The Board reported that the bills used to be run through the county, however, that process changed in 2008 and that removed the safeguards to the accounting process, which is why the process needs to revert back to everything going through the county.  McCormick moved to appoint Miranda Sidel as Fairboard Treasurer.  Turner second, carried.  The Board will meet with the county accountant and auditor.  The Board thanked Sidel and Brandt for all of the work they have put in to researching all of the financials.  The guests left the meeting.
Doris Heath, Fort Sedgwick Historical Society, joined the meeting.  Heath presented the Board with an update for current projects and the newsletter.  Heath told the Board that around 1300 visitors went through the museum this year.  Heath thanked the Board for their financial support.   Heath left the meeting.
McCormick moved to adjourn the meeting.  Turner second, carried.  The meeting was adjourned.  
_________________________________        _________________________________  

Donald Schneider, Chairman                            Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board




                    

